
I have been a Support Planner with AB&B Services 
since 2013.  I entered the special needs world 
approximately 16 years ago when my son Zachary 
was diagnosed with a rare disease. My son Zach 
passed away almost 5 years ago and shortly after I 
started working at AB&B. �e special needs world is 
very close to my heart. I have lived a lot of what my 
families are going through and I think having that 
experience gives me an understanding of what 
families are looking for. When I’m not working I 
enjoy reading and hanging with my family.
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